
ND Senate Education Committee: 
 
My name is Amber. I live in District 7 and I am a parent who has chosen to enroll my children in Light of 
Christ Catholic Schools. Thank you for taking the time to read my comments and for studying SB 2400! 
 
I support SB 2400, but I am in support of all school choice bills that support parent autonomy and the 
right to provide an education for my child. I support SB 2400 because I believe parents should have 
another option if they know government/public school is not a safe place for their children to be taught. 
 
I wish I could say religion is what initially made us chose Catholic school, but it was truly fear of what has 
engulfed public schools. I can’t say choosing to pay for private school is easy! It is a tremendous financial 
undertaking! But as a parent, protecting your children is your top priority.  
 
There are many terrifying things in our government schools today that where not there when us older 
generations went to school. Phones and all that comes with them, homosexual pornographic books in 
the libraries, gender confusion- boys in the girls’ bathrooms and girl sports and kids identifying as 
animals and using strange pronouns, mental instability in peers, indoctrination to hate our Country, 
teaching white guilt/privilege, pushing equity instead of equality, many are not able to speak English, 
and drugs to name a few most concerning to me. These are the reasons I knew I didn’t want my children 
in the government school environment. 
 
My husband has a background in Law Enforcement. Conversations with youth officers are what led him 
to favor a private school for our children. School Resource Officers have said they see less crime in the 
private schools, also kids’ “innocence” seems last longer in the private schools. They just stay kids a little 
longer. This was another rationale that drove us to look elsewhere from government education. 
 
There is a reason many school choice bills are passing in states around our Country. Something in our 
government schools is broken. Kids are not as safe. Kids test scores are declining rapidly, many cannot 
even read. And our youth has never been this depressed and mentally ill. I am afraid government 
schools are more influenced by the teacher union interests than that of students and parents. I believe 
the unions are what drives the hostility to school choice bills. Because if you really want what is best for 
each child, wouldn’t you be more than happy to see them at the school that is going to bring out their 
full potential, not just the school government-assigned to them down the street? Since we started at our 
Catholic school, I have seen the class sizes grow in just a few short years. More and more parents are 
taking the better option for their kids’ education.   
 
I wanted to point out there are many more reasons than only religion as to why parents may want to 
choose a nonpublic school. I firmly believe parents know what is best for their children, not the State or 
teacher unions. Which is why I believe it is important to support parents’ fundamental right to do what 
they know is best for their children. Bill 2400 will help more parents do what’s best no matter their 
finances.  
 
Thank you very much for your service to the state of North Dakota doing what is best for our state’s 
future generations. I urge you to support SB 2400. 


